
 

 

STAFF REPORT  
CITY OF GREEN COVE SPRINGS, FLORIDA 

TO:  City Council Regular Session MEETING DATE: February 4th, 2025 

FROM: Greg Bauer, Assistant Public Works Director 

SUBJECT: City Council approval to purchase a 2024 Ford F250 crew cab with utility boxes and rack 

from Beck Auto Sales, in the amount of $58,159.41 to replace Vehicle #635, through City 

of Tallahassee Contract Number #5180 and authorization to declare vehicle #635 surplus to 

be disposed of in the best interest of the City.  Greg Bauer  
 

BACKGROUND 

Vehicle # 635 is a 2007 Ford E-250 Cargo Van that is past its useful life. The new vehicle is budgeted at 

$55,000.00 leaving a difference of $3,159.41. Right of Way Maintenance, G/L 001-3053-5006400 

included the purchase of a vehicle, 48” Scag lawnmower and lawn trailer. Staff will forgo the purchase 

of the lawn trailer to compensate for the difference in the new vehicle purchase. A total of $74,500.00 

was approved for G/L 001-3053-5006400 in fiscal year 25.  

FISCAL IMPACT 

$58,159.14 from the approved FY 25 Right of Way Maintenance CIP Budget. G/L 001-3053-5006400 

RECOMMENDATION 

Approve purchase of a 2024 Ford F250 crew cab with utility boxes and rack from Beck Auto Sales, in 

the amount of $58,159.14 to replace Vehicle #635, through City of Tallahassee contract #5180 and 

authorization to declare Vehicle #635 surplus to be disposed of in the best interest of the City.    
 


